Draft Mins AGM Southwark Cyclists

November 14th 2018

Apologies: Jeremy Leach, Gareth Evans, Pete Wood, Amy Aeron Thomas;

Present: Madeleine Taylor, Eleanor Margolies, Michael Barratt (TfL speaker), Megan Sharkey, Sean Howes, Ralph Smyth, Francis Bernstein, Bruno Williams, Mary Manning, Bruce Lynn, Nigel Jones, Sally Eva (sec), Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Hugh Bolton (treasurer)

Speaker Michael Barratt development impact assessment lead at TfL explained his working methods to encourage mutual understanding between construction companies, residents and other vulnerable road users (us). Lane rental charges levied on companies who closed roads encouraged them to close them for the shortest possible time and made them willing to spend money on alternatives which meant lanes could be kept open. Southwark did not levy lane rental charges. 

Minutes of the AGM on Nov 8th 2017 agreed as a true record. 

Treasurer Hugh Bolton explained that the profit on the Dynamo 2017 was just over £9,000 of which £4361 was paid to staff, £1360 spent on Dr Bike plus £208 for parts, £790 on publicity and approx £400 for room hire and website hosting. The balance in March 2018 was higher than in March 2017 by approx £2,000 because we were no longer employing Pete. 

Discussion on how to disburse funds. Bruce in favour of further payments to LCC and Ralph suggested spending money locally -- this was a poor and deprived borough, every reason to keep money here. Bruno suggested indoor Dr Bike workshops throughout the winter. He was willing to run these with Mike. These would be fortnightly for approx 2 hrs. He would like to provide simple parts and teach bike maintenance. The Lettsome TRA was enthusiastic and offering the TRA hall for £30pm. They would deliver leaflets. Total cost likely to be around £200 for the winter. Agreed nem con. 

Dynamo 2019 -- an increase in cost had been expected because of ULEZ and the additional cost of loading two trucks at 9am. However this had not materialised and the cost would be the same. Agreed: Andy prepared to continue as beachmaster and Bruce continuing with the unload. 
Co-ordinator's report: Andy Cawdell said group saw its purpose as encouraging those who did not cycle to start and making the lives of those who had started easier with the Dr Bikes. He believed that safer infrastructure was crucial to this. Southwark officers put forward good plans but councillors struck them down. There was little sign of political will to encourage cycling. 

Bike Taxi/Bike Train report: Sally explained that the bike taxis had been popular. The concept seemed to be understood. They were good public relations and spread awareness of the safe cycling routes which were available. 

Healthy Rides: Bruce Lynn said that the Healthy Rides had spread to Bexley where they were a big success. He was keen to encourage Lewisham to run them. Several boroughs ran longer rides but these shorter rides encouraged people to start cycling as a safe and enjoyable way to get around. 

Elections: 

Andy Cawdell elected co-ordinator, nom Bruce, seconded Hugh. Nem con. 

Secretary not standing again. Vote of thanks. Sec blushed. Mary Manning elected secretary, proposed Sally, seconded Andy. Nem con. 

Hugh Bolton elected Treasurer nom Andy, seconded Francis. Nem con. 

Election to CSG postponed for further discussion with Richard Livingstone on its value. LCC Junction Review Cttee had been abandoned. Agreed that Sean Howes be infrastructure lead, jointly with Liz if she wanted to continue. Agreed that Sarah continue as newsletter editor. Management cttee to be Mary, Hugh and Andy as office-holders. 
meeting closed. 


